GOOD SHEPHERD CATHOLIC PARISH
Evansville, Indiana

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 
 October 21, 2020
The regular meeting of the Good Shepherd Parish Council was held on Wednesday, Oct. 21st, at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting was opened with a prayer.  
ROLL CALL:                         
                                                                2020                               2021                               2022

Father Zach Etienne           Chad Groves                           Rita DeWeese                Shari Hirsch                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

Deacon Dan DeCastra                                                          Don Patton                    Morgan Lamberton
Sue Ballard                                                                             Maren Smith                 Chad Schnarr
ABSENT:  Jessica Fehrenbacher, Sarah Gaghen, Eric Henderson 
Don Patton motioned to approve the Sept. minutes, Chad Schnarr stated a 2nd.   The minutes were approved with no changes. 

COMMISSION REPORTS:
FINANCE--Sarah Gaghen was absent.  She sent the following information:

Attached is the 1st qrt Financial Statement ending 9.30.2020.
· Slightly Unfavorable in Grand Total Net year to date of $ 2,683 due to the following:

· Sunday Collections unfavorable; however, Good Shepherd has collected 90% of the budget year to date

· Expenses are being controlled by all areas; 

· Cafe Income year to date is unfavorable by $ 11,923.  The first of September, Good Shepherd started participating in a program underwritten by the USDA (United States Department of Agriculture) and all lunches will be paid by USDA.  Good Shepherd's received their first payment of $ 10,400 in October 2020. This program will be in place for the remaining calendar year and possibly longer.  Angie Skelton, cafe manger, has filed the necessary paperwork to extend to the end of this school year.  I will keep you abreast of matter.

· Upcoming Finance Meetings are November 4th and December 2nd to discuss 2021-2022 Budget

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT—Kristen Girten—the most recent report is available on the GS website.
SCHOOL BOARD REPORT—the most recent report is available on the GS website.  The School Board meets monthly.
YOUTH MINISTRY--no report at this time.
FELLOWSHIP COMMISSION—the most recent report is available on the GS website.

HAITI COMMISSION--the report from Fr. Frantzdy is on the GS website.
WORSHIP COMMISSION—the most recent report is available on the GS website.

NEW BUSINESS:

· Fr. Zach updated the Parish Council about the School Board discussion regarding the Little Rams LLEP.  If a shut down is ordered, the program could remain open as a certified daycare.  

· There is a large expense involved, approximately $5,000 annually. 

· This certification will help keep the program open during shut downs and also opens the pathway for more vouchers. This could allow more vouchers for families in need.
· All staff will need background checks for certification, plus some other steps must be needed.

· The students’ families can be put on an entry path to the voucher system as needed.
· A member asked if the $5,000 can be divided amount the students’ families as needed.  The expense of certification could be passed to parents using the program.  If school is shut down, parents could utilize the daycare service.  This would apply to parents of students in pre-school and pre-K.  
· GS may be able to do just one class.  If less staff is needed, the cost will decrease.
· A member stated he feels it is worth the cost.  There was a discussion regarding the benefits of spending the money to proceed.

·  The Finance Commission is reviewing and will make a decision in 60 to 90 days.

OLD BUSINESS:
· Fr. Zach updated the members on the proposed Eagle Scout project:  the GS Student Council voted against the idea of building a bench around the tree.  A member stated the Parish Council should follow the Student Council’s decision.   
· A member asked if another project could be done.  A suggestion was made to ask if the project could be a new sand table in the pre-school area.

· The PTO is purchasing a toss game for the middle school area.

· The Christmas giving project was discussed:  there is no Toys for Tots program this year.  The school is working on a shoe box program.  Boxes are filled and sent to children in other countries and well as in the United States.  The Parish could combine with the school program and fill boxes or make monetary donations.  A member will check into the possibility of another giving project.

PASTOR REMARKS:
· Fr. Zach advised the CPC pledges are at almost 60% of the goal amount.  A 2nd letter will be mailed.  A check was received from the Diocese in the amount of about $2,000 for an overage from last year.

· Fr. Zach discussed Mass attendance.  At this time the maximum number allowed to be in Church for Mass is 125. 

· Two weeks ago there were more people who came to attend, but the doors had to be closed at 125.

·  Fr. stated the nursery and the chairs in the Narthex can be used when needed, but no more than 125 attendees are allowed so the doors will be closed when that number is reached. 
· Fr. Zach said he must make the decision based upon what he feels is best for peoples’ safety.

· Deacon Dan suggested advising people who to be have turned away they can watch the Mass on their phone in the parking lot and someone will come out to give Communion.  The ushers should advise the people who can’t get in because Church is full.
· Fr. Zach advised about property damage from vandalism to the GS campus.  Vandals have spray painted buildings two separate times.  The suspects are on video from the security cameras but have not been apprehended.   The police are trying to watch the property.
· Fr. Zach discussed the Christmas season:

· The Advent Reconciliation cluster will be hosted at GS the last week in November.   St. John’s Daylight will have it the next week.

· The Christmas Mass times will be the same as in the past.   There will be one Mass {at  9:00 a.m.} on Christmas Day and on New Year’s Day.

· Fr. will continue to monitor notices from the Health Dept., and the Bishop may have additional instructions.

· A member stated it will not be physically possible to maintain social distancing if all Parishioners attend Mass.

· Fr. stated they may be a possibility of bringing back Summer Camp to GS next summer.  It will be 
handled as a rental with the operator renting the space from GS and handling the payroll and     other expenses.  The GS staff will not be involved.   

· The Youth Group:  4 high school seniors volunteered to sponsor nights for junior high students.  Fr. said he wants to wait until the covid issue has settled down because of the risk involved.  A member suggested having a virtual bible study or having one in the gym as basketball practices are now allowed in the gym.
· Fr. Zach thanked everyone involved in the mulching project last weekend.                                                                                                                                                                                           

ACTION ITEMS:
· A member stated ground work needs to be laid for improvements in the spring such as setting goals for the Parish.
· Fr. Zach will talk to the 4 seniors to encourage them to continue with their plans for activity nights whenever possible.  

· A member stated the need to utilize and invest in faith.  There needs to be an adult to guide the 4 seniors.

· A member suggested trying to limit the number of things done online, and said there is need to try to find a way to do a bible study while still following safety guidelines.  
· A member said the Parish Council should be ready with a plan for a Youth Group when the covid ends. This is a good time to work on plans.
The meeting ended with a prayer.

ADJOURNMENT – Meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m.
The next meeting is Wednesday, Nov. 18th at 6:00 p.m.
 Respectfully submitted,
Sue Ballard

